"Teaching people about all the blessings granted by God to men in Christ."

SOZO LIFE MINISTRIES $\mathcal{D}ec/Jan/\mathcal{F}eb$ 2014 NEWSLETTER

New Venture for our Ministry

Dear Friends! We are bringing to you good news from Poland. Our ministry is doing well, our students are doing well, and we also are doing well.

When we came to Poland in September 2010, we had no idea what the Lord had prepared for us here. All we knew is that He called us to this nation, that we were ready to serve Him and follow His lead. Now that we look back, it is hard to believe how much has happened during the last 3.5 years:



- We started our ministry here with teaching the Discipleship Evangelism courses.
- Next we established Charis Bible College (CBC) Poland which is already in its 2nd year and in May we will celebrate with the first graduating class.
- At the same time we started a massive 3 year long project of translating CBC curriculum which represents over 408 hrs of teaching. We are currently at 71% completion of this project.

And now we have begun the next chapter for our ministry. In January 2014 we opened the publishing company "Życie Sozo" ("Sozo Life") which will focus on translating Andrew Wommack's books.

Currently in Poland there is only 1 book of Andrew plus a small booklet on healing available in Polish. That is it! We know from our own experience how important Andrew's books are in spreading the true



Meeting with the printing company to discuss contract for printing our first book.

Gospel. This is why we are so excited about this project. We believe that the books will have a great impact on this nation. They are the right tool for this time, and they are critical to the longevity and success of CBC Poland.

We received the publishing license and translation rights for Poland from AWME. This project will be financed by our ministry. We already started working on this project. Our goal is to publish 4 books within the next 12 months - the first book being "Spirit, Soul & Body". At this point we are in the middle of negotiating contracts with the printer, internet bookstores, translators, etc. Definitely this is a challenging as well as critical new venture for our ministry in Poland.

CBC Poland Update

Things are going really well at the school. Here are some highlights:

- We are currently preparing for the 2nd year students' mission trip. We are going to the Czech Republic.
- We just opened the application period for the 3rd year apprenticeship studies. Already 12 students applied for this program out of 18 students in 2nd year.
- We hosted Mark Bassett from AWMI Colorado last December who visited our school. It was great to share time together and show him our school.
- News about our school started spreading. We are receiving outside guests on a regular basis, people who want to see and experience our school.



A few of our students - we love them all!



Mark Bassett talking with our students.



Meeting with the hosts for our mission trip - Pastor Petr and Danou Szlaur from the Church of Living God in Frydek-Mistek, Czech Republic.

Thank you all so much for your prayers and support. Your financial donations and your generosity make it possible for us to move forward with all these projects. Thank you for your trust. Thank you for your hearts towards the nation of Poland and our ministry.

We love you, Ewa and Joseph

To donate:

You can make a donation on line: www.SozoLifeMinistries.com
You can donate by check: - please make check payable to Sozo Life Ministries
P.O.Box 50493 Colorado Springs, CO 80949

Sozo Life Ministries is a 501c(3) tax-exempt organization.